
Town of Hume 

April 23, 2014 

A second meeting for the Town of Hume Town Board, Allegany New York was held on April 23, 

2014 at the Town of Hume Museum, 10842 Claybed Road, Hume, New York.  Supervisor Dennis 

Ricketts called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, leading the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Officials in attendance:  Supervisor Dennis Ricketts, Councilmembers Daniel Miller, Darlene 

Mason, and Bruce Hinz; Highway Superintendent Kevin Peet; Deputy Town Clerk Jane Stenzel 

and Town Clerk Susan Bodnar. 

PUBLIC FORUM 

James Fegley, addressed the Board about the Town Highway Department clearing the area in 

front of his property.  He understands that the clearing needs to be done, but, the mess left 

behind , he feels, is deplorable.  His neighbors are also upset, though were unable to make the 

meeting. 

Superintendent Peet had not arrived at the meeting at that point, so the Board told Mr. Fegley 

that they would talk with Mr. Peet about the matter.  Mr. Fegley said he appreciated it. 

 

Darlene Mason, as a representative of Fillmore Fest, asked that the Board pay for a sign to 

advertise Fillmore Fest.  It is a sign that can change the message and be used over. Due to 

absent members, the Board was unable to make a vote on the purchase. 

The Fillmore Fest committee is pursuing the possibility of running a banner across State Route 

19 between Howard Byer’s building and Sweetwater Media’s building. 

 

HIGHWAY 

The 2003 International Truck and Side Mower that were declared surplus at the April 9, 2014 

meeting were sold at Mason’s auction.   

 

DOG CONTROL OFFICER 

Clerk Bodnar reported our new dog control officer Leslie Johnson is doing well.  She has started 

to call dog owners with delinquent licenses, and has dealt with a dog bite case.  

 

MUSEUM 

Clerk Bodnar reported Historian Miller has done a wonderful job with our website; all the Board 

members need to look it over.  Historian Miller also is putting finishing touches on the next 

issue of The Bee. 

 

MINUTES 

Superintendent Peet asked that the record show that the amount paid for the gravel purchased  

from Jay Cockle be changed from $4.80 to $5.00 a yard. 



Councilman Miller moved to accept the minutes from the April 9, 2014 Board meeting be 

accepted with the previous change.  Councilman Hinz seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

PARK GRANT 

Councilman Miller reported the current balance of the Park Grant as follows: 

Total dispersement= $78,103.98 

   Payment #1= $10,635.74 

   Payment #2= $53,505.00 

    Payment#3=$13,963.24 

Remaining Grant Balance=$23,805.12 

There was discussion about how the balance could be best used.  No decisions have been made 

and the topic was tabled for future discussion. 

 

WATER/SEWER 

Councilman Miller made the motion to purchase a new Flow Meter.  Councilman Hinz seconded 

the motion.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Supervisor Ricketts moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Councilman Hinz seconded the 

motion.  The next regular meeting of the Town of Hume Town Board will be on May 14, 2014, 

at Brooks Hose, 20 South Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Town Clerk 

Susan Bodnar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


